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It is great to welcome back our students and staff to the 2023-2024 school year!  Visiting 
our sites on the first day of school, it was great to see the excitement and positive energy 
on each campus.  As I start my 25th year in education, I am honored to serve our District 
and community as Superintendent.  Our first TJUHSD Newsletter consists of introducing 
our Principals, Directors, Assistant Superintendents and Coordinators, as well as sharing 
with you how we are continuing to empower our students to graduate with college, career 
and life-readiness skills. 

TJUHSD is committed to providing our students with a safe and supportive environment that promotes 
academic and emotional growth. Our district is excited to announce that we received a Community School 
planning grant for this school year.  The grant is focused on supporting our whole-child approach through 
partnering with community agencies and local government to align community resources and improve student 
outcomes.  Gretchen Vander Tuig is our Community School Director and will work with each of our sites to 
continue to assess our needs and coordinate resources to support our students and staff.  We have also 
continued to expand our socioemotional support at our comprehensive sites.  This includes adding full-time 
Rehabilitation Specialists to support our students with behavior needs and increasing the support from our 
TCOE Social Workers.  Furthermore, we continue our contract with Hazel Health, a telehealth provider that 
focuses on high-quality whole child healthcare for every student.  Please review the article in this newsletter 
about Hazel Health and make sure that we have your student’s consent form on file.  We also continue to 
expand our elective offerings by offering more dance classes and adding a full-time Art Teacher to be shared 
between Tech Prep, Countryside, Sierra Vista and Accelerated Charter.  We also added a Response to 
Intervention teacher at Tech Prep and Tulare Adult School is continuing to look at opportunities to support the 
needs of our community.  This year they will be offering an Early Childhood Program, as well as a Security 
Guard Program.  

Our Maintenance and Operation team has been very busy this summer updating and remodeling a number of 
our facilities.  This includes remodeling classrooms and restrooms to better accommodate the needs of our 
students and staff.  We have also added ten portables at Mission Oak High School to accommodate their 
increase in enrollment.  Our Mission Oak Aquatic Complex is currently out for bid and we anticipate our Career 
Technical Education building focus on Auto and Building Trades to be ready for classes next fall.  

We also want to remind our parents and guardians that we have many opportunities for involvement in our 
schools. Each of our sites will share these opportunities through their newsletters and ParentSquare.  Please 
take advantage of these opportunities. Also, if you do not have a ParentSquare account please refer to the 
handout in this newsletter on how to create one.  The district, as well as each of our sites, use ParentSquare to 
communicate important information about various programs and events that take place throughout the year.  
We appreciate our students and parents, and we look forward to a great 2023–2024 school year! 

Sincerely,

Lucy Van Scyoc Ed.D, TJUHSD Superintendent

A MESSAGE FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT
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Gretchen Vander Tuig is taking on an 
exciting new role as the Community Schools 
Director. With a prior history of serving our 
district as a school psychologist, Gretchen is 
now stepping into a leadership position, 
bringing her passion for student services to all 
sites within the district. 

Alongside her school psychologist credential, 
Gretchen holds a certification as a Board 
Certified Behavior Analyst. This combination of 
qualifications equips her for her role in the 
comprehensive support
for the diverse needs of our students. 
Gretchen's new position places a strong 
emphasis on cultivating the well-being of the 
whole child.  Her commitment to this approach 
will contribute to the academic and personal 
growth of our students, fostering an 
environment where each individual can thrive.

As we look ahead, Gretchen is dedicated to 
furthering our community engagement efforts. 
Her deep-rooted ties to both the district and the 
Tulare community, as an alumna of Tulare Union 
High School, amplify her enthusiasm for serving 
our students and the broader community.

Jonathan Farley is excited to be joining 
TJUHSD as the new principal of Tech 
Prep/Countryside. Jonathan was born and 
raised in Fowler. He attended Bullard High 
School for two years before taking the 
California High School Proficiency Exam and 
enrolling at Fresno City College. 

Jonathan earned his Associate of Arts degree 
from Fresno City College prior to  attending 
California State University, Fresno where he 
earned a Bachelor of Arts in Economics 
followed by his teaching credential. While 
teaching social science and mathematics at 
Washington Union High School, he earned his 
Administrative Credential through National 
University. His first principal position was with 
Exeter Alternative Education. This was followed 
by a 13 year tenure with Fowler Unified School 
District as Principal of Alternative Education. 
He most recently served as the Director of 
Butterfield Charter School in Porterville.

Jonathan finds working with students in 
alternative education to be a very rewarding 
opportunity. According to Jonathan, the best 
part of working at Tech Prep/Countryside is 
seeing students grow and develop as positive 
citizens.
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Crystal Barteau was born and raised in the 
City of Tulare. She attended Tulare schools, 
including Kohn, Cypress, Cherry Avenue Middle 
School, and graduating from Tulare Union. After 
high school, Crystal attended and graduated 
from San Joaquin Valley College’s Business 
program with an Associates Degree. She also 
attended College of the Sequoias and graduated 
with an Associates Degree from there as well. 
She then transferred to California State 
University, Fresno and graduated in 2004 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Business 
Administration with an option in Accounting. 

She began her career in school accounting in 
2008 when she started working for Tulare 
County Office of Education’s Early Childhood 
Education Program as the Budget Analyst. In 
2013, she moved on to become the Director of 
the Sundale pre-school and  after-school 
programs where she helped the program 
flourish and also expanded the preschool 
program with additional classrooms provided by 
a First 5 grant she was awarded. 

In July of 2017, Crystal joined Tulare Joint Union 
High School District as an Account Clerk II 
where she learned how our Business 
Department and school district operates. In 
2021, she moved to our payroll department as a 
Payroll Clerk learning another aspect of the 
department. In January of this year, she was 
promoted to the new position of Accounting 
Supervisor to learn about our different 
funding sources, budgets and everything in 
between. Crystal enjoys working in her 
hometown and hopes to spend many years 
helping make a difference in our students' lives.

Crystal has been married to her husband, 
Dominic, for 22 years. He is a Police Captain, 
and they have three beautiful children. Karsyn, 
19, graduated from Mission Oak last year and is 
now attending Orange Coast College and 
playing water polo.  Maguire is a junior at Tulare 
Union and Kerrigan an 8th grader at Sundale.
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The Tulare Joint Union High School District has partnered with Hazel Health to provide 
access to quality health care services for all students, at no cost to families, this school 
year. A school health representative can initiate a video visit with a Hazel health care 
provider while at-school to provide either physical or mental health services. Therapy 
sessions with Hazel Health are private and confidential.

Hazel is available to our students at home. When a student needs health services, the 
parent can connect directly with a Hazel provider over live video. Hazel is also available at 
school, during regular school hours. When a student is in school and needs health services, 
the school nurse or designated staff uses an iPad to help connect your child directly with a 
Hazel provider over live video.

● Hazel visits are available at school during regular school hours
● Hazel at Home services for mental health are available Mon-Fri 7AM-7PM
● Hazel at Home services for physical health are available Mon-Fri 7AM-5PM

Children are experiencing mental health issues more than ever before, and finding support 
can take as long as six months. Hazel is making ongoing support for students available 
immediately. Expert therapists can help with stress, bullying, relationship issues, anxiety, 
depression, grief, trauma, and more. They can also recommend care management to local 
resources and make referrals to mental health services to ensure students receive the 
long-term support they need.

With Hazel, students can immediately speak with a doctor or mental health clinician from 
school or home. Hazel offers on-demand virtual care, including over-the-counter or 
prescription medicine, care coordination with the student’s family doctor, and 
communication with the school nurse. Hazel visits are simple, secure, and convenient, and 
each in-school visit saves an average of 3 hours of instructional time. Hazel can help with 
stomach aches, headaches, sprained ankles, asthma concerns, pink eye, and everything in 
between by providing same-day pediatric care. Hazel coordinates with local providers, 
including primary care providers and specialists to ensure continuity of care.

Sign up now:  https://my.hazel.co/tjuhsd/info

HAZEL HEALTH
TJUHSD Partners with Hazel Health

https://my.hazel.co/tjuhsd/info


CalKIDS
Program



CalKIDS
Program


